
FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION 

FLIGHT ADVISORY 
Washington DC Flight Restricted Zone (FRZ) 

Flight Plan Filing Change

Effective March 29, 2018 at 0001 local/0401 UTC  the Washington 
Hub Automated Flight Service Station (Leidos AFSS) will transfer 
FRZ flight plan filing duties to the Washington Center Flight Data 
Unit (ZDC FDU) until further notice. 

Washington DC Flight Restricted Zone (DC FRZ) flight plans must 
be filed with the Washington Center Flight Data Unit (ZDC FDU) 
instead of;

Flight Service as referred to in NOTAM 6/7196; 

Leesburg Automated Flight Service Station as referred to in 49 CFR 
1562.3 and 14 CFR 93.343; 

Washington Hub Flight Service Station (FSS) as referred to in 14 
CFR 93.343 and Potomac (PCT) Letter to Airmen 19 (LTA-PCT-19). 

A Special Notice will be issued which amends NOTAM 6/7196, 49 
CFR 1562.3, 14 CFR 93.343, and Potomac (PCT) Letter to Airmen 
19 (LTA-PCT-19) until such time as these individual documents are 
formally revised to reflect the change to Washington Center Flight 
Data Unit (ZDC FDU) from references to Flight Service, Leesburg 
Automated Flight Service Station, and Washington Hub Flight 
Service Station (FSS). 

There are no other changes to DC FRZ operations or procedures.

For questions or comments contact the FAA at:    
https://www.faa.gov/about/office_org/headquarters_offices/ato/
service_units/systemops/fs/res_links/flight_service_feedback/ 
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